
  

 

We Care About You! 
We are pleased to offer communion visits if you are not able to join us. Please contact the office if you would like to 
schedule a Eucharistic visitor. Fr. Tim and Deacon Chuck are available round the clock for pastoral needs call or text Fr. 
Tim or Deacon Chuck. Their phone numbers can found in the Church Directory of by calling the office. Our 
Daughters of the King prayer ministry team welcomes prayer requests on our website. Our office number is 623-582-
5449 and our e-mail address is info@stjohnsaz.org.  
 
READINGS  
First Reading  Proverbs 22:1-2, 8-9, 22-23, pages 595-596   
Psalm 125   BCP pages 781-782 
Second Reading James 2:1-10, [11-13], 14-17, Pages 1370 -1371   
Gospel   Mark 7:24-37, pages 1187-1188   

 
MUSIC 10:00 A.M.  ST. JOHN’S CHOIR  
 
Entrance Hymn  Hymnal #371, Thou, Whose Almighty Word  
Hymn of Praise  Hymnal #S-278 
Sequence  Hymn  LEVAS #154 Taste and See 
    Refrain, Vs 1, Refrain  
Offertory   Hymnal #525, The Church is 
    One Foundation  
Communion   Hymnal #325, Let Us Break Bread Together 
    (Choir)    
Recessional  LEVAS #74, Jesu, Jesu  

 
Altar Flower Dedications 

Given today for the Glory of God. 
  
 

 

Welcome to the Episcopal Church of St. John the Baptist! Whatever 
brought you here today is a good thing and we want you to know that you 
are always welcome here. Everyone is warmly invited to receive Holy Com-
munion, and you are invited to spend some time in fellowship following the 

service. Thank you for worshipping with us today!  

Holy Eucharist Rite II 
September 8, 2024 

Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
 

8 and 10:15 a.m. 
 

Nursery - 9:00 a.m. -  11:30 a.m. 
 Chilton Hall Room 1 

 
Sunday School 

9:15 a.m., Chilton Hall, Rm 2 
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Decoding the Faith - Adult Christian Education begins Next Sunday, September 15 
Join us Sunday mornings starting September 15th at 9:00 in the East Annex for our new Christian education study, 
Decoding the Faith. Participants of all ages are welcome. The study will also serve as preparation for those who wish to 
become confirmed, received, or reaffirmed during Bishop Reddall’s biannual pastoral visit to St. John’s on December 8th.  
 
40th Anniversary 
Beginning this Sunday, Sept. 8, the 40th Anniversary  Team invites you to add names to our Memory Panel. We came up 
with names of people who are no longer with us—but we want to REMEMBER. We purposely left off names of people 
who have family attending St. John’s, so you could have the honor of placing their name on our remembrance “wall”.  
Many of these people were a major part of St. John’s history and we would like everyone to remember them.  
 
50/50 Lucky Ducky Raffle Thank you! 
First and foremost a HUGE thank you to all of you who purchased or sold 50/50 Lucky Ducky Raffle tickets.  The total 
pot was $2,900!!!  The Capital Campaign is up another $1,450 and our Lucky Ducky winner is $1,450 richer. The GRAND 
PRIZE winner is Addison Harwood, Sue Harwood's granddaughter. Sounds like the beginning of a college savings 
account!  CONGRATULATIONS.  The beautiful handmade ducky necklace was won by Donna Sullivan, John’s bright 
blue shirt with ducks was won by Diane Murray and Franks' Classy yellow Duck shirt was won by Donna Anastasi.  
CONGRATULATIONS to everyone and THANK YOU!!!! 
 
September Stewardship Message 
Time, Talent and Treasure 
Giving is more than a responsibility - it is a privilege; more than an act of obedience - it is evidence of our faith.  
~ William Arthur Ward  
 

 

 

 

 

 
The Episcopal Church of St. John the Baptist 

4102 W. Union Hills Drive 
Glendale, AZ 85308 
Phone: 623 582-5449 

 
The Rev. Timothy J. Yanni, Rector 

The Rev. Cn. Chuck Milhoan, Deacon 
Mrs. Renee’ Taylor, Parish & Communications Administrator 

Mrs. Michelle Weaver, Finance & Administrative Assistant 
Mrs. Mary Jane Santamaria, Nursery Supervisor 

Ms. Hyeri Choi, Pianist  
Mrs. Cynthia Pastula, Director St John’s Choir  

Mr. Jimmy Diaz, Director Joyful Noise Choir & Praise Band 
 

Email:  info@stjohnsaz.org 
Website:  www.stjohnsaz.org 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/stjohnsaz 
Instagram: www.instagram.com/stjohnsaz 

St. John’s Giving and Attendance for September 1st 
 

   Pledge         $4,330.00  Plate           $550.00 
   Pantry          $30.00  Other  $70.00 
   Weekly Expenses         $9,327.32  Attendance    105  
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W e  a r e  t h e  C h u r c h  t h a t  s e r v e s   

a n d  s p r e a d s  G o d ’ s  l o v e  t o  e v e r y o n e  

Happenings @ St. John the Baptist 
 
· Bible Study Between Services  
 Sunday - 9:00 a.m./between Services, CH-Rm 5 
 
· Harry Potter Book Club 
 Monday, September 9, 6:00 p.m., CH-Rm 6 
 6:00 p.m. Dinner, 6:30 p.m. Study, "Harry Potter and the Goblet  of Fire". Contact Jennifer Roland 
 
· Wednesday Eucharist, Healing Service 
 Wednesday, September 11, 1:00 p.m., Parish Hall 
 
· St. John’s Choir Rehearsal 
 Thursday, September 12, 7:00 p.m., East Annex 
 Contact Cynthia Pastula  
 
· St. John’s Closet Thrift Store 
 Friday and Saturday, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., CH Rm 3. 
 Donations are accepted during the hours we are open. 
 
· Men’s Fellowship and Bible Study 
 Saturday, September 14, 8:00 a.m., Zoom 
 
· Women Unlimited  
 Saturday, September 21, 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m., Parish Hall 
  Mark your calendars, more information to follow. 
 
· Faith Thru The Arts New Artist Reception  
 Saturday, September 28, 4:00 - 6:00 p.m., Parish Hall 
 Join us for the exhibit and tales of  artist Michael Domanico 
 Nibbles & Sip Reception . 
 
For more information about events at St. John’s please check out our weekly email Newsletter Voice in the Wilderness. 

Contact the office to sign up. 
 

We are St. John’s 
Prayer for a Prosperous Capital Campaign 

Almighty God, look favorably on your whole Church, and especially on our parish home of St. John’s. Lead us to care 
for our parish as you continue your mystical work of creation. Guide us to give generously of ourselves. Help us to see 
that things which were cast down are being raised up, and things which had grown old are being made new, and that all 
things are being brought to their perfection by your Son Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen.  

 
 


